Vernhams Dean Parish Council

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	:12th March 2018

	TIME OF MEETING
	:7.30 pm 

	venue of meeting
	:Millennium Hall Vernham Dean

	Type of meeting
	:ORDINARY

	present
	:Mark doherty (md)

	
	:Haydn Watkins (hw)

	
	:mary perry (MP)

	
	:Michael knight

	
	:will hawkins (WH) 

	
	:julie drury (jd)

	Chaired by
	:mr R winch (Rw)

	in attendance
	:Mrs K Nightingale (KN)

:cllr Kirsty Locke

	Parishioners
	:1


	
	

	
	Apologies 
Cllr P Giddings, P Nicoll

	
	Register of Interest
None

	
	Urgent Matters

None raised.

	
	Minutes of meeting 8th Jan 2018 agreed and signed.

	
	Public Participation

A new parishioner was welcomed to the meeting. Hew wished to endorse the views expressed by the stand in editor of Focus with regards to litter in the village. It was suggested that a village litter pick might be organised in the warmert weather. Clerk to source pickers from TVBC.

Matters Arising

HCC have proposed a revised peppercorn rent of £250 for the old school kitchen. At this point there is still no clear idea of what use it could be put to. The surgery would only wish to use half of it at the same rent as the current set up, so any investment by the PC may not be re-cooped. In the event of the PC not taking up the offer HCC would probably offer it to the neighbouring property. It was agreed not to pursue this any further at this moment in time. 

Solicitors have been engaged and are in discussions with regards to agreeing the Easement for the new soakaway on the Burydene for the School. A £5000 payment to the PC has been agreed and all legal costs will be borne by HCC.

The open meeting in HbT to discuss parish boundaries had been well attended. The general feeling was that the existing boundary between HbT and Vernham Dean is acceptable and there is no desire to amend it. The parish boundary for Littledown may be amended in order to incorporate it into another parish. VD has no problem if this was the case.

The bad weather was cited as the reason for the dropped kerbs at Shepherds Rise not having been installed. Cllr Locke agreed to chase for a completion date. 

The repairs needed at the Pavilion have also been delayed due to the weather. These will be undertaken in the near future once the weather improves.

The flooding at the bottom of Conholt Hill continues to be a problem. Cllr Locke has got it back on the HCC agenda. The landowner has no issue with the water being drained onto the meadow. The PC feels that a concrete culvert is required. KL to follow up. 

Highways Report
Many potholes have been filled hosever as a result of the recent bad weather more have appeared. Many of the worst ones are in Wiltshire. IS there a contact in WCC we could use? Cllr knight requested photos of any potholes to be sent to him so that he can report them.



	.
	PFA Update

It is unclear whether an AGM has taken place or a maintenance contract drawn up. 

The PC does have an amount of CiL funding available for new play equipment. An all-weather running track around the Burydene was suggested. Chairman to investigate costs. Some other qutes are with the PFA Chair for new equipment.

Correspondence 

The clerk had circulated the quote from TVBC for grass cutting. No other requests had been forthcoming so it was agreed to accept the quote. It is within the budgeted figure for 2018/19. Clerk to reply to TVBC.

Cllr Drury had received an email from someone interested in the Old Chapel asking for the PCs views on development. JD to forward to Chairman.

Councillors Reports. 

Cllr Hawkins highlighted the petition on social media to get Conholt Hill gritted.

Cllr Knight will be ordering new adult pads for the Defibrillator. He also announced his decision to step down from the Council at the Annual Parish Meeting in May.

Cllr Drury had contacted the enforcement officer regarding equestrian flood lights causing light pollution. No action to be taken as these are used purely for domestic purposes for a limited time per week.

Cllr Perry requested that the tree next to the phone box has a broken branch removed as it is impinging on pedestrian use. Clr Doherty agreed to resolve with the help of Cllr Nicoll.

The vicar is planning a fundraising walk around the parish in May for everyone to join. Details to be placed in Focus.

Cllr Doherty enquired whether any further issues had arisen with the builders in Back Lane. No-one was aware of any further incidents.

Footpaths

A tree has fallen on FP19. It is unclear whose land it is on so both landowners are to be contacted by MD and WH.

A parishioner had queried the appearance of a notice on FP16. Clarification had been sought from HCC . A CA17 notice informs people that landowners recognise existing public rights of way but they do not intend to dedicate any new permanent access.

	
	Planning
The sub-committee had looked at:

18/00172/FULLN 18/00173/LBWN extension at Bank Cottage VD. No comment

18/00134/FULLN 180/00135/LBWN subterranean laundry and garage Upton Manor. NO comment

Finance

Balance in Lloyds account: £20588.80 at Jan 2018

Invoices authorised and cheques raised for: 

K Nightingale Q4 salary £569.07

PFA £108.37 maintenance

Meeting finished 8.20 pm. 

Date of next meeting: 14th May 2018. Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30 pm followed by ordinary council meeting. Please submit reports to clerk by 27th April
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